
JACKSONVILLE SCHOOL OF BRIDGE BOARD MEETING 
JULY 16, 2020 

 
 

The meeting, via Zoom, was called to order by President Linda O’Dell, at 1:00 pm.  Board members 
present:  Lynn Brown, Mark Franzoni, Aldo Cardia, Lorie Homes, Anne Landry, Jan Madsen, Melissa 
Sovereign, John Orren, and Nancy Whitmire.  Also present:  Dennis Bushman and Jeanne Harlan. 
 
Budget during the Pandemic: 
Dennis Bushman reported that income needed monthly between now and December is $3200 per 
month.  That equates to 190 plays per week on Support your Club and/or Virtual Games.  This income is 
needed to cover ongoing monthly expenses and periodic large outlays such as interest payments, 
insurance, etc. 
 
Virtual and Support Your Club BBO: 
There is a silver point week July 27-August 2nd.  JSOB will have a Virtual Club game at 12:45PM on 
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, Friday, and Sunday.  No game on Saturday. 
 
The ongoing Virtual Club games will continue Mondays and Wednesdays.  Turnout has been low, 
averaging five or six tables per game.  This does provide about $200 monthly revenue for the club. 
We will petition BBO for an additional SYC game that would be scheduled for sometime in the afternoon 
hours.   
 
When to Reopen Club: 
January 2021 is the target but Board will re-evaluate if the situation warrants an earlier opening. 
 
Annual Meeting: 
Postponed until January 2021.  Current Board will serve until that time. 
 
Sectional Tournament: 
Scheduled for January 22-24, 2021, with games at 10am and 3pm.   
 
Donations: 
Members will be asked to consider donating to the club during the shutdown to assist financially. 
 
The next board meeting will be September 17, 2020, at 1:00 pm to be held at JSOB. 
 
Lynn Brown made a motion to adjourn.  Mark Franzoni seconded.  The motion carried unanimously. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Nancy Whitmire, Secretary 
 
 
 
 


